RADNOR TOWNSHIP POLICE DEPARTMENT

301 Iven Avenue Wayne, Pennsylvania 19087-5297 (610) 688-0503 ¤ Fax (610) 687-8852

William A. Colarulo Police Superintendent

TO: A Staff Traffic Committee Meeting was held on March 21, 2012 and was attended by William A. Colarulo, Police Superintendent, Sergeant Christopher Flanagan and Officer Ray Matus of Traffic Safety, David Leh, Township Engineer, Paul Bazik and William Cassidy of Public Works, Mary Ann Donnelly, Secretary, Joe Perchetti of Radnor Township School District, Karen Dickson and Sheila Palmer, residents.

RE: STAFF TRAFFIC COMMITTEE MEETING HELD IN THE POLICE ROLL CALL ROOM, WEDNESDAY, MARCH 21, 2012.

NEW BUSINESS:

1. Dr. Stephen Heckscher requests the curbing that separates Lancaster Avenue and the parking by Rite Aid have a portion of the curbing removed to allow better access when making left hand turn from east bound Lancaster Avenue.

STAFF TRAFFIC COMMITTEE recommends no action at this time. Crash history confirms two accidents at this location, in 2009 and 2010. There have been no complaints or accident history due to the curbing. Delineators are installed at this location.

- 2. St. Katharine of Siena is requesting a 5K run in May, 2012.
 - St. Katharine of Siena is sponsoring their 2nd annual 5K run on May 19, 2012 beginning at 9:00am. Staff Traffic Committee made suggestions concerning route safety. The presenter was told one extra duty Officer would be required to assist with the route at Conestoga Avenue and South Aberdeen Avenue. It was also recommended that the section of Midland Avenue between Louella Avenue and South Aberdeen Avenue be closed from 0800-1300 hours on the morning of the event to accommodate the activities and approximately 400 plus runners. Flyers will be passed out to the adjoining residents of St. Katharine's. In addition, it was recommended that Radnor Fire Company be notified of the date and time of the race due to the amount of expected runners.
- 3. Joe Perchetti, Supervisor of Security at Radnor Township School District requests the 2 hour parking be removed from West Avenue in front of the Wayne Elementary School.

STAFF TRAFFIC COMMITTEE recommends rescinding Ordinance 1991-22 dated May 28, 1991 and the installation of "No Parking Here to Corner" signs where needed. Signs will be posted at both driveways, which should eliminate any site distance issues.

4. Christina Kline is concerned for pedestrian safety at the intersection of Radnor Chester Road and Chew Lane.

STAFF TRAFFIC COMMITTEE recommends changing out and installing lime green pedestrian signs. Additional speed enforcement checks will be conducted by Traffic Safety and Patrol.

5. Betsy Robinson is requesting a Radnor SMART Run for April 29, 2012.

Radnor Elementary is sponsoring their 3rd annual 5k Run/Walk Smart Run on April 29, 2012 beginning at 9:00am. Staff Traffic Committee made suggestions concerning route safety. The presenter was told that one extra duty Officer would be required to assist with the route at King of Prussia Road and Glenmary Road to accommodate the activities. Flyers will be passed out to residents. It was recommended that Radnor Fire Company be notified of the date and time of the race due to the amount of expected runners.

6. Steve Norcini requests a review of the proposed intersection improvements at Eagle and King of Prussia Roads, Eastern University.

STAFF TRAFFIC COMMITTEE recommends no action at this time. Sidewalks and handicapped ramps cannot be installed because there are no existing sidewalks on the intersecting streets.